
REVISED RECOMMENDATION FOR CONDITIONAL ZONING RESTRICTION 
 

PLN-MAR-18-00005: CLAY INGELS COMPANY, INC. 
 
 
 
The Staff Recommends:  Approval, for the following reasons: 
1. The requested Light Industrial (I-1) zone is appropriate for the subject site, for the following 

reasons: 
a. The site is surrounded on three sides by either Light Industrial (I-1) or Wholesale and 

Warehousing (B-4) zones and uses. 
b. Historically, landscape buffering was not provided between the residential lots and the 

industrial/warehousing lots. 
c. The residential structures on the subject property were vacant for many years, eventually 

leading to their demolition, most likely due to the close proximity of active industrial sites and 
the lack of transition between the industrial and residential uses. 

2. The existing Two-Family Residential (R-2) zone is not appropriate for the subject site, for the 
following reasons: 
a. Single family homes and duplexes located in an area surrounded by industrial and 

warehousing zones and uses are generally considered incompatible, unless substantial 
buffering exists between the uses.  

b. Article 3-1(a) of the Zoning Ordinance states that no land shall be used or occupied except 
in conformance with the zone in which it is located (paraphrased), meaning that if a use is 
not allowed in a zoning district, one cannot put that prohibited use on a piece of land in that 
zone.  Also, Article 8-11 states that off-street parking lots and their associated vehicle use 
areas (driveways) are not allowed in an R-2 zone as a principle use.  In this manner, 
industrially zoned property cannot be accessed through a residentially zoned property.   

3. This recommendation is made subject to the approval and certification of PLN-MJDP-18-00020: 
Liberty Heights Subdivision (Clay Ingels, Co., LLC), prior to forwarding a recommendation to 
the Urban County Council.  This certification must be accomplished within two weeks of the 
Planning Commission’s approval. 

4. Under the provisions of Article 6-7 of the Zoning Ordinance, the following uses shall be restricted 
on the property: 
a. Any outdoor lighting shall not be directed towards nearby residential properties. 
b. Any freestanding signage shall be limited to one freestanding sign, not to exceed 15-feet in 

height and 32 square feet in area. 
These restrictions are appropriate and proper because the site lies immediately adjacent to 
existing single family uses across Delaware Avenue. 
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